
District Executive Unit 02 9540 7756 
Locked Mail Bag 21, Taren Point NSW 2229 SESLHD-Mail@health.nsw.gov.au 

South Eastern Sydney Local Health District 

Ref: T24/58657 

Mr Gerard Hayes 
Secretary 
Health Services Union (HSU) NSW/ACT/QLD 
Locked Bag 3 
Australia Square NSW 1215  

Healthy Aging Program (HAP) Prince of Wales Community Health Restructure (POWH) Consultation 

Dear Mr Hayes 

I write to provide you with copies of a restructure proposal that affects staff in positions 
represented by the Health Services Union (HSU). 

The proposal was released to the relevant holders and local officials on Monday 2 September 2024. 

I confirm that in accordance with section 35 of the Health Employees Conditions of Employment 
(State) Award genuine consultation will occur with respect to the proposed changes. 

SESLHD are available to meet with local officials to discuss the proposal. Should this be required 
please have the relevant official advise Justin O’Hare, Co-Director of Nursing & Operations 
Community Connection & Virtual Health (CCVH), Prince of Wales Hospital (POWH) via 02 9382 8461 
or Justin.ohare@health.nsw.gov.au of their availability to meet by Friday 13 September 2024. 

Please have the relevant official advise Mr O’Hare the names of union attendees and the specific 
concern/s for discussion by Friday 13 September 2024. 

Should you require any further information in relation to this matter, please do not hesitate to 
contact Chumsri Harper, Human Resources Business Partner by email: 
Chumsri.natrsawang@health.nsw.gov.au. 

Yours sincerely 

Jennie Barry 
General Manager POWH/SSEH 

Date: 

Cc: Kate Hall, HSU Organiser 

Encl. Healthy Aging Program (HAP) Prince of Wales Hospital Community Health (POWH) Restructure Consultation Paper 
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